
Since Jesus spoke the words about what will happen before he returns, there
probably hasn’t been a time in history when people could not look around at world
events and say, “The time must be near. Look how bad it is!” Wars, persecution,
famines, earth quakes, other natural disasters, plagues…even today we can read
the news and think, “The apocalypse must be near!”

The word ‘apocalypse’ does not mean a time of unprecedented disaster and
violence. It means ‘unveiling’. So, what is unveiled? If disasters, plagues and wars
have always been with us, perhaps the apocalypse has been happening since
Jesus’s death and resurrection and what has been being unveiled all along is the
self-justified violence of humans towards one another and the earth. We cannot
deny that over the centuries, it has become more and more evident how human
violence is a way of life.

But at the same time, what is also being unveiled is God’s prodigious love and
mercy. It’s becoming harder and harder to commit so called ‘sacred violence’ in the
name of God. We are all violent but God’s goodness just keeps blossoming as we,
the Church and the world, find ourselves stripped of any justification for keeping
anyone downtrodden or excluded. God’s mercy is being unveiled and, as the book
of Wisdom said a couple of weeks ago, God overlooks people’s sins so that they
may repent.

You may be thinking, “Well, I’m not violent!” Think again. Do you ever lose your
temper and feel justified in doing so? Are you completely free of all resentment and
anger in regards to anything, be it your spouse, the government, a neighbor or a
group? Inner resentment and anger are the seeds of all violence and Jesus said
that if you have called someone a fool, you might as well have committed murder. 

We need to be fully open to the apocalypse, the unveiling, of our own hearts and we
need to be far more aware of the apocalytic unveiling of God’s relentless mercy. 

We need to be apocalypticized!   

ST. JOSEPH THE WORKER 
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ST. JOSEPH THE WORKER PARISH ACKNOWLEDGES AND RESPECTS THE LƏK̓ ʷƏŊƏN (LAY-KWUNG-GEN) PEOPLES
REPRESENTED BY THE SONGHEES AND ESQUIMALT NATIONS, ON WHOSE TRADITIONAL TERRITORIES WE STAND

AND WORSHIP,  WHOSE HISTORICAL RELATIONSHIPS WITH THE LAND CONTINUE TO THIS DAY.

THIRTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME NOVEMBER 12TH AND 13TH 2022

BY JEAN ALLEN
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Monday November 14
Parish Office Closed
10:00am CWL General Meeting - Community Room
7:30pm K of C General Meeting - Church Hall

Tuesday November 15
6:00pm Catechism Classes
6:00pm Mass

Wednesday November 16 
6:30am Mass Fr. Sean Flynn presiding
6:00pm Mass 
6:00pm St. Vincent de Paul Meeting - Community Room

Thursday November 17 Memorial St. Elizabeth Of Hungary, Religious
6:30am Mass Fr. Sean Flynn presiding
9:00am  Mass 
7:30pm RCIA Journey Of Faith - Community Room

Friday November 18 
6:30am Mass Fr. Sean Flynn presiding
9:00am Mass
10:00am - 12:00 noon Adoration

Saturday November 19 
6:30am Mass Fr. Sean Flynn presiding
5:00pm Mass + Robert Bird
Religious olive wood carvings for sell after  5:00pm Mass
6:00pm Winter Gala Joint Fundraiser - Church Hall

Sunday November 20 Our Lord Jesus Christ, King Of The Universe
10:00am Mass
Religious olive wood carvings for sell after 10:00am Mass
6:00pm Mass

The Week of November 14 to November 20
in our Community
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Mass Schedule

Weekday Masses
Monday ~ 6:30am
Tuesday ~ 6:00pm

Wednesday ~ 6:30am & 6:00pm
Thursday ~ 6:30am & 9:00am

Friday ~ 6:30am & 9:00am
Weekend Masses
Saturday ~ 6:30 am 

Saturday ~ 5:00pm (livestream)
Sunday ~ 10:00am
Sunday ~ 6:00pm

SUNDAY
MISSAL

2022 - 2023
Now available

and on sale 
in church foyer

Cost: $5

LIVE-STREAMED FROM THE
DIOCESE OF VICTORIA WEBSITE 

 SUNDAY -  9:00 AM
MONDAY TO FRIDAY -  7:00 PM

https://www.youtube.com/c/
RCDVictoriaLiveOne 

Mass With the Bishop

- Tuesday, November 22: Livestream
cancelled
- Friday, November 25: Livestream at 8:30
am
- Tuesday, November 29: Livestream of
penitential service instead of Mass

Please note the following 
upcoming changes to the regular 

livestream schedule

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC9tUalZDIFwlLV1imrPkNKg
https://www.youtube.com/c/RCDVictoriaLiveOne


Sacrament of Reconciliation:  Fr.  Alf ie will  be available for
Reconcil iation,  in the church,  1/2 hour before evening
Masses on Saturday and Sunday,  or by appointment.  Please
call  parish office 250-479-7413 to arrange.

Sacrament of Marriage:  Inquiries must be made 6 months
in advance.  Register at the office.  Marriage preparation
class is  compulsory.

Sacrament of Baptism: Celebrated on the  f irst Sunday  of
each month at 11 :30am. Please call  parish office to register.  
Baptism Preparation  wil l  be held on the first Saturday  of
each month at 10:00am. Please call  parish office to
register.

Catechism and Sacraments of Reconciliation,
Confirmation and First Communion:  email :
ourcatechismjourney@gmail .com

Pastoral Care Visits While in Hospital :  We remind the
faithful that privacy legislation in BC prevents the release
of information regarding hospital  admissions.  I f  you or
someone you love is  admitted to a hospital  and would l ike
a visit  from your Pastor,  Eucharistic or Pastoral Care
Ministers -also Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion,
who are commissioned at the discretion of the Pastor,
please let the Office staff  know.

For a hospital  emergency call  Fr.  Sean Flynn 250-889-3761 .
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Sacraments

Please consider making a financial commitment to the Bishop’s Annual Appeal. Not only are you
helping your own parish, but you are making a real difference to our greater Diocesan faith
community. It is through your commitment and efforts that we will be able to grow together.
Donations may be made on-line at:   https://www.rcdvictoria.org/growing-together-2022

Our parish projects are: 
1) Outreach Mission Project in support of Tofino/Ucluelet Parishes

2) Multi-use outdoor space (paved courtyard next to entrance of the church)

Parish Goal: $ 58,000                          Actual to Date: $ 9,695.00                                   Number of Gifts: 20

Bishop's Appeal 2022
Growing Together

Commitment Week November 12-13

mailto:ourcatechismjourney@gmail.com


CANADA HELPS ONLINE DONATION:
DONATE NOW - ST JOSEPH THE WORKER PARISH
(CANADAHELPS.ORG)

(IMMEDIATE ELECTRONIC TAX RECEIPT ISSUED BY
CANADA HELPS)

E TRANSFERS: FOLLOW STEPS OUTLINED ON YOUR ON-
LINE BANKING SITE TO EMAIL:
SJTWPARISH@RCDVICTORIA.ORG

CREDIT CARDS: 

PRE-AUTHORIZED DEBIT:  

CHECK OUR WEBSITE FOR MORE INFORMATION AND
LINKS.

The office regular hours of operation are:
Tuesday through Friday 

 8:30am to 3:30pm
(with the exception of stat holidays)

Donation Options
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https://000011.parishpal.com/files/docs/PAD_Agreement.pdf


Payment_Authorization_Form_for_Credit_Card_Donations.pdf
(parishpal.com)

Letter from Bishop Gary: Update COVID-19
October 6, 2022

A letter from Bishop Gary Gordon with updated information for parishes in
the Diocese of Victoria during COVID-19 can be found online at:

https://www.rcdvictoria.org/news/responsetocovid19-0

Youth Group
All Youth Grades 6 and up are invited.
We meet after Saturday Mass in the

School Gym.
For more information, please contact

Ruth Cerna at:
SJTWyouthgroup@gmail.com

Please Note: The Parish Office will be closed on:
 Friday, November 25th

for Staff Faith Formation Day

On November 19th and 20th Farid Qumsieh from the Holy Land Group
will be visiting our parish to sell olive wood carvings from Bethlehem and
Jerusalem, after the Saturday 5:00pm Mass and Sunday 10:00am Mass.
These articles are hand crafted by the Christians of the Holy land who are
seeking your support today to assist them in staying rooted in the land of
Christ. 
It is also a way of preserving a local cultural heritage which is in danger of
being lost as a more Christians feel pressured to leave their homeland for
economic and political reasons. These religious articles can be used as
gifts for first communions, Christmas and other occasions. In addition,
some of these articles can be used as a means of praying and providing
comfort, strength, and even hope for people who are suffering. 
 
Please note that ONLY CASH is accepted as payment at this time. 
Thanks again for your support and God Bless.
 Holy Land Group 

Religious Olive Wood Carvings Coming to Our Parish

CATECHISM

Catechism
Please visit the parish website for all the

Catechism News
If you have questions , please email:

ourcatechismjourney@gmail.com

Children's Liturgy
We welcome all children Ages 4
(Preschool) to Ages 9 (Gr 4) to join us for
this kid-centered approach to hearing
what God is saying to us through the
readings. We also are asking children from
Grade 5 and 6 to join us as helpers with
the smaller children. 
We are still looking for more
volunteers. Parents, if you are interested
in volunteering, please let the parish
office know. Let's create a community of
helpers where many hands are making the
work light!

Christmas Mass Schedule
is Coming!

The Liturgy Committee will
be meeting next week 

to finalize 
Christmas Mass times.

https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/47256
mailto:sjtwparish@rcdvictoria.org
mailto:sjtwparish@rcdvictoria.org
https://000011.parishpal.com/files/docs/PAD_Agreement.pdf
https://000011.parishpal.com/files/docs/Payment_Authorization_Form_for_Credit_Card_Donations.pdf
mailto:SJTWyouthgroup@gmail.com
https://000011.parishpal.com/childrens-religious-ed.php
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Newsworthy and Noteworthy

T

St. Vincent de Paul - Clothes Washer Needed

Have a clothes washer from a recent reno or new
purchase? 
If it's in good working condition, we have a family in need!
Help make a difference in the life of a single parent of
three!! Please contact Stephanie Peters at 250-514-7853
to arrange pick up. Thank you and God Bless. 

Calling for Donations for a Live Auction taking place
at the Winter Gala on November 19th, 2022. 

Please contact Teresa Evangelou if you would like to help set up,
decorate, or help with the event.

Contact information: 
teresasalema@yahoo.com or call 250-744-7042

We are happy to invite you to a three day Advent
Mission led by Bishop Gary.

As we begin our Advent journey, come and share the
Hope, heralded by the promise of the birth of our Lord
in our hearts and lives this Christmas.



beginning First Sunday of Advent

 November 27 with a 9:00 a.m. Mass
Monday, November 28 with a 7 p.m. Mass 
and will end with a Penitential Service on 

Tuesday, November 29 at 7 p.m. 

Advent Mission
with Bishop Gary Gordon 

at Sacred Heart Church

We are excited to announce our annual "WE" fundraiser
and online auction. This year we are raising money in
support of Anawim’s NEW WOMEN'S HOUSE. Join us to
celebrate, fundraiser, and learn more about the women
your donation will help.
Date: November 18, 2022
Time: 7–10 p.m.
Location: The beautiful Inn at Laurel Point 
The need for an Anawim women's house—a safe place
where women can recover their lives, reconnect with
loved ones, including children, and build a hopeful
future—has never been greater than it is today. Like our
men’s house, the Anawim women’s house will offer a
family model of recovery in a substance-free
environment. 
For more information & tickets the Gala website is:
https://www.canadahelps.org/en/charities/the-
anawim-companions-society/events/we-gala/

Anawim Women's House Fund Raiser
Gala and on-line Auction 

TICKETS FOR SALE 
AFTER MASSES THIS WEEKEND!

Holy Moments
Copies of a lovely little
"Handbook for the Rest of Your
Life", written by well known
author, Matthew Kelly, has been
donated to our parish by
Theresa and Gordon Phillips. 
 The books will be located in the
church foyer on a first come
basis. "You have so much more
to offer, but you have never
known quite what to do about
it. Some ideas are so powerful
that simply becoming aware of
them, changes our lives forever.
Holy Moments is such an idea."

Sanctioned Collection Coming Up:
Catholic Missions in Canada

November 27, 2022

Seniors' Lunch Bunch is Back!

Come and join us for a wonderful lunch on
Wednesday, November 23rd from 11:30am to 2:00pm 

Cost is $11/per person
Please pre-register with Karen Wysiecki (Coordinator).

You can call her at 250-478-7955 or email:
wysieckikaren@gmail.com

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdEgpVrnbaHWJ2sxQ3tcMvrcuHbjuUrhxbKMcXAHC7Q_fICiA/viewform
https://www.canadahelps.org/en/charities/the-anawim-companions-society/events/we-gala/


From the Diocese
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At the request of Aid to the Church in Need Canada (ACN Canada), the CCCB General Secretariat has forwarded us the
attached information about the annual initiative “Red Wednesday”, which will be held this year on Wednesday, 16
November.
 
As indicated in the attachment, 327 million Christians worldwide experience persecution in various degrees. In
solidarity with Christians who suffer unjust persecution in response to their faith, ACN Canada invites you to participate
in this initiative which aims to raise awareness about the persecution of Christians.
 
For further details and to view all available materials pertaining to Red Wednesday, you are invited to visit the website
of Aid to the Church in Need Canada:  https://acn-canada.org/red-wednesday/

The Ukrainian Rite Catholic Bishops of Canada have written a pastoral letter to the faithful of
Canada and to all people of good will. It is an invitation to a response of faith to the war
currently taking place in Ukraine. The letter may be read online at
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/news/the-war-in-ukraine-a-call-to-prayer-fasting-and-action

Pastoral Letter from the Ukrainian Rite Catholic Bishops of Canada

ACN Canada Invitation - Red Wednesday – 16 November 2022

The War in Ukraine: A Call to Prayer, Fasting, and Action

JOIN US on Saturday, November 26th as we journey together “Seeking Truth, Healing & Reconciliation” featuring
keynote speaker, Most Reverend Donald Bolen, Archbishop of Regina.

We are a Church that is wounded and hurting, needing to search out our Pascal bearings and tell our story in a new way –
to go deeper into the Pascal Mystery! How are we to be a Church (poor and for the poor) that reaches out in dialogue,
seeking healing paths by walking together? For more information and to register go to:

https://Diocesanfaithday2022.eventbrite.com OR email gjahelka@rcdvictoria.org OR Phone 250.479.1331 ext 230

2022 Diocesan Faith Day - Still Time To Register

Appointment of New CISDV Superintendent - Mr. Paul Rossetti
Click here Appointment of New Superintendent Mr. Paul Rossetti to read Memo from Bishop Gary Gordon and
Cynthia Bouchard, Chancellor, announcing the appointment of Mr. Paul Rossetti as the new Superintendent of the
Catholic Independent Schools of the Diocese of Victoria.

Study Guide about Human Trafficking now available
All are invited to the online launch of “Working Towards Freedom”, a new study guide about human trafficking. The
guide was developed jointly by the Diocese of Victoria, the Archdiocese of Vancouver, and the Diocese of Saskatchewan,
and is based on the CCCB's recent Pastoral Letter on Human Trafficking and Sexual Exploitation in Canada. Through
prayer and education, the guide leads participants to become more aware of the human trafficking that is occurring in our
midst, and helps them learn how to bring to light situations where people may be in danger. The webinar will provide an
overview of each section of the guide and recommendations on how to use it. The webinar is free, but advance
registration is required at: https://form.jotform.com/222704961965262

https://acn-canada.org/red-wednesday/
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/news/the-war-in-ukraine-a-call-to-prayer-fasting-and-action
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/news/the-war-in-ukraine-a-call-to-prayer-fasting-and-action
https://000011.parishpal.com/files/docs/MEMO_Paul_Rossetti_Appointment.pdf
https://form.jotform.com/222704961965262


Our communities need Catholic men to answer the call to lead
with faith, protect our families, serve other and defend our
values.

As Knights of Columbus, we stand up for the church, serve the
least among us, and strengthen parishes and families. We always
need new members and fresh ideas to be the best we can be.

As a member you join a worldwide community of nearly 2 million
men, including 12,000 here is BC and Yukon, who stand together.

Will you answer the call?

Visit kofc.org/joinus to learn more about the many benefits of
membership in the Knights of Columbus.

Contacts in the Parish
Pastor Fr. Alfredo Monacelli
Deacon
Admin Assistant/Secretary/Bookkeeper

Custodian
Responsible Ministry Coordinator
Altar Server Training/Coordinator
Baptism
Contemplative Comunity

Children's Liturgy of the Word
Children's Religious Education
Eucharistic Ministry Contact
SJTW Pastoral Care Outreach Ministry
Development and Peace
Rite of Christian Initiation (RCIA)
Youth Group - Grades 6 to 12
St. Joseph's Elementary School
Catholic Women's League (CWL)
Knights of Columbus
St. Vincent de Paul

Coffee/Hospitality Committee
Finance Committee Chair
Proclaimer Schedule Coordinator
Proclaimer Training Coordinator
Liturgy Committee
Social and Ecological Justice Commitee
Parish Pastoral Council

Deacon Michael Watkins email: mwatkins@rcdvictoria.org
Jennifer Smith/Sandi Duncan/Pat O'Brien 
Office hours 8:30am - 3:30pm Tuesday-Friday
Ralph Scheurle
Ann Glas email: annglas@hotmail.com
Angela Grohovac
Call parish office (250) 479-7413
Charlie Allen (778) 433-5772 email: charlieballen@gmail.com
(2nd & 4th Saturdays @ 10am)
Keefer Pollard email: kpollard@cisdv.bc.ca
Angela Grohovac email: ourcatechismjourney@gmail.com
Jenny Di Castri email: jdicastri@gmail.com
Contact Parish Office (250) 479-7413
Sister Marina Smith SSA email: sandseaandsky@gmail.com
Chris & Carmelle Whiteley (250) 886-2987 email: carmelle.whiteley@gmail.com
Ruth Cerna email: SJTWyouthgroup@gmail.com
Pre School - Gr. 7 Call school office (250) 479-1232 for more info
President: Gerry Heywood (250) 479-6281
Michael O'Rielly email: mjor@shaw.ca
Stephanie Peters (250) 514-7853 email: stephanie.jm.peters@gmail.com
Meetings every 3rd Wednesday 6:00pm to 8:00pm
Barbara Strong (250) 881-8612 email: barbara.victoria127@gmail.com
Mel Evangelista email: mel.evangelista@gmail.com
Bernadette D'Souza email: aberniedsouza@gmail.com
Moira King email: moiraking@shaw.ca
Esmee Rothschild email: rothjones@pacificcoast.net
Sr. Marina Smith email: sandseaandsky@gmail.com
Brian Fox (Chair), Mylinh Trinh, George Flint, Karen Wysiecki, Nancy Zacharias,
Gerry Heywood
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Donate non-perishables to the Food cart at the back of
the church
Cash & cheques using BLUE ENVELOPES, inside
donation envelope box.
Through our SVDP website
https://www.ssvpvancouverisland.ca 

Interested in becoming a conference member?
Please reach out to President Stephanie Peters!
stephanie.jm.peters@gmail.com or 250-514-7853

https://www.kofc.org/secure/en/join/join-the-knights.html
mailto:SJTWyouthgroup@gmail.com
https://www.ssvpvancouverisland.ca/
mailto:stephanie.jm.peters@gmail.com


Please support our Advertisers
We are accepting advertising

Please call 250-479-7413

To report sexual abuse by a clergy member, religious, employee, or
volunteer, call
1-800-968-3146

 
To report sexual abuse or cover-up by a Bishop, click here or call

1-866-892-3737

RESPONSIBLE MINISTRY & SAFE
ENVIRONMENT |  RCD
(RCDVICTORIA.ORG)
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https://bishopreportingsystem.ca/
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/responsible-ministry


Community Services

Make sure you mark your calendars for November 18th. Together in Catholic Campus Ministry, both CSA (Catholic
Students’ Association) and CCO (Catholic Christian Outreach) invite you to Summit. Hosted at St. Patrick’s on Haultain
Street, 12 minutes from UVic. Summit is a night of encounter, music, prayer, and community. Doors open at 6:30 pm. The
evening runs from 7-9pm. Everyone is welcome.

Students are invited to our monthly mass and meal, Saturday November 19th. Mass is at 4pm, at Holy Cross Parish.
Our exceptional meals, prepared by parishioners follow mass at 5pm. All are welcome.

A weekly podcast of stories
for kids about Catholic
Saints, from the creator of
Shining Light Dolls,
Chantal Baros. Join us each
week for a new short story
about the lives of the
Saints!

Family Life
Bringing help and hope to marriages and

families for over 30 years.

Did you purchase an Aztec chess set
at the last garage sale and
discovered missing pieces? Please
contact parish office 250-479-7413
and we will ask the seller to contact
you.

The Bible In A Year

Catholic Campus Ministry

https://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities/
https://podcasts.apple.com/ca/podcast/the-bible-in-a-year-with-fr-mike-schmitz/id1539568321?i=1000580987479
https://podcasts.apple.com/ca/podcast/saint-stories-for-kids/id1448514363


http://kofcdraw.net/C13356


https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdEgpVrnbaHWJ2sxQ3tcMvrcuHbjuUrhxbKMcXAHC7Q_fICiA/viewform









